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Friday 24th May 2024   
 
Here we are, at the end of chapter 5 of this academic year with just the finale of 2023/24 to go! It has 
been a great week with many adventures in our classroom learning and within the wider community too. 
Our EYFS children had a great day of learning yesterday on their local walk to Salisbury Cathedral, where 
they also enjoyed a lovely picnic and games with their friends too. Year 1 also went on a local walk in 
Harnham linked to their geography and science learning. They especially enjoyed visiting the allotments. 
Year 2 had a visitor into school this week to support their learning too – but there is more about this later 
on in this newsletter!  
The classes have now named their bears for the Save the Children 
Salisbury Bear Hunt this summer. Here is a photograph to give you a 
sneaky peek of the bears you should especially look out for! We have 
also welcomed many visitors into school this week. Firstly, a Maths 
advisor from Wiltshire Council and then our School Improvement 
Advisor and some other local headteachers came in to carry out a 
curriculum review too. Both events have given us some really positive 
feedback, along with a few development points too, since we are constantly seeking to improve. Here is a 
quote from one of our visitors that we are particularly proud of; “Harnham Infants has a very ambitious 
curriculum for its pupils.”  
Finally, we had our pupil progress meetings this week where we discuss every pupil in the school, what is 
going well for them and decide if any next steps and action are needed. These meetings always showcase 
how well every teacher knows the children in their class and highlights how committed every member of 
staff is to getting it right for every child.  
Term 6 starts on Monday 3rd June, where there will be new topics to get involved in, plus it is the time 
when we begin our programme of transition for the children to be ready to move on to their next year 
groups and school (for our year 2 children). We promise to keep you informed throughout with regular 
updates as we head towards the summer holidays. In the meantime, we hope you have a wonderful half 
term.   
 
Menu for week beginning 3rd June:  

Monday  Chicken Fajita with Rice or Tomato Pasta Dessert: Chocolate Shortbread Biscuit 

Tuesday  Sausages and Mash or Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry with Rice Dessert: Fruit and Jelly 

Wednesday  Bubble Salmon or Pizza with Crinkle Cut Wedges Dessert: Banana Cake 

Thursday  Roast Beef or Vegetable Wellington with Yorkshire Pudding Dessert: Chocolate Sponge  

Friday  Fish Fingers and Chips or Vegetable Lasagne Dessert: Jam and Coconut Cake  

 
Talking to Staff Respectfully:  
As a staff team, we work very hard to keep the children safe and happy so that they enjoy their learning 
journey. We would like to remind parents to please ensure they are speaking and treating our staff team 
respectfully at all times. This morning, a parent booed one of our teachers. This is totally unacceptable. If 
there is ever a problem or something you would like to raise with us, please do communicate with us via 
the appropriate channels. Thank you for your support with this.  
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Mini Medics:  
We were pleased to welcome Paul Lailey from Trustworthy Services back to our school 
this week to teach some First Aid skills to our Year 2 children. Everyone really enjoyed 
these sessions –the children tried to trick the staff into lots of sympathy for their 
bandaged arms! Special thank you to Paul for making these 
lessons so inspiring, informative and practical.  
As part of the session, the children were taught about making a 
phone call for the emergency services and we realised that there 
are only a few children who know their home address and 

postcode, which could be vital if they needed emergency help. Therefore, we would 
like to set a challenge for all of year 2 to learn their home address over the half term 
break. Miss Dorrington and Mrs Pike might do some spot checking after the 
holidays!  
 
Updated Parent Calendar:  
There have been some changes and new dates added to the parent calendar for the rest of the academic 
year. A copy of this is attached to the email containing this newsletter. Please check the dates carefully. 
New dates have been added in a different colour.  
 
Reports: 
Your child’s annual progress report was sent out to you today via secure email. Hopefully, you have 
received these and have been able to download them to read all about the wonderful things your child 
has achieved this academic year. If anyone has not received theirs, please email 
requestforsupport@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk and we will attempt to resend it to you. If there was 
anything in your child’s report which you would like to discuss, please do approach your child’s class 
teacher for an opportunity to discuss it with them.  
 
Would you like to join our team?  
We are looking for a team of cleaners to join our staff team. If you are interested, or know of anyone else 
who might be interested, please have a look at the information about the vacancy by following this link: 
https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-34722 
We look forward to hearing from you.  
 
First Week Back – Sports Week:  
From Monday 3rd June, we are having our annual Sports Week to ‘kick off’ the focus school value of the 
term of being active. Children are invited to come to school in their PE / Sports kit every day of this week 
in school, where they will take part in a range of sporting opportunities, including Sports Day on the 
Tuesday. Teachers will be letting you know via Seesaw which colour team the children are in for the week, 
children are welcome to come to school dressed in their team colour if they would like to, but this is not a 
pressure or expectation. We are sure the children are going to have a great week!  
 
Year 2 SATs / Assessment Information:  
Year 2 parents may be aware that the government’s expectations regarding the KS1 SATs tests have 
changed this academic year. Considering this, the year 2 teachers would like to invite parents to come 
and find out more about the end of year assessments on Wednesday 5th June, after school in the year 2 
classrooms. If you would like to come, please book your place on School Gateway App – clubs section. 
Thank you.  
 
 

mailto:requestforsupport@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk
https://mynewterm.com/jobs/126206/EDV-2024-HIS-34722
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Absence requests:  
If your child needs to be absent from school for any reason – medical or dental appointments, days out or 
holidays, please may we ask that you give us as much notice as possible and ensure that you complete the 
correct form to let us know and return it to the school office. Thank you.  
 
Careers / Jobs assemblies:  
Miss Dorrington is looking for volunteers to come in on a Monday morning to talk to 
the children about their job roles. This week, the children enjoyed finding out about 
being an emergency care worker. We would love the children to find out about a 
variety of jobs, there really is no limit as we are hoping that this assembly series will 
inspire the children to see there is a whole range of options available to them in the 
future. If you feel you would be able to help, please sign up via the School Gateway app 
– clubs section or if you would like more information, please contact us.  
 
Dates for your diaries:  
Here are some important things coming up over the next few weeks: 
 

Whole School  

Week beginning 3.6.24 Sports Week – children can come to school in PE kit for the week  

4.6.24  Sports Day  

10.6.24, 2.30pm  Coffee and Chat  

11.6.24  Reserve Sports Day  

25.6.24, 10.00am Community Forest School event  

27.6.24, 3.05pm Reading Café  

Year 2  

5.6.24, after school  Year 2 SATS / Assessment information sharing for parents – please 
book your place on School Gateway  

6.6.24, 9.15am Stay and Be an Athlete – please book your place on School Gateway 

12.6.24 Trip to The Lyceum Theatre, London to see The Lion King  

 
Parent Support Advisor:  
Chris Lister is the Parent Support Advisor for Harnham Infants, and many families benefit from her 
expertise, support and advice. She can help parents with all sorts of things including 
difficulties with behaviour, financial matters, family breakdown and bereavement. Chris is 
also happy for you to get in touch if you're worried or concerned about any school related 
matters.  
You can contact her by email psa@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk or by telephone 07595217569   
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Update from the HSA:  
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Online Safety: 
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In the Community: 
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